
 

 
 

 

 

 

TO:  Plumbing Code Advisory Council Members  
    
FROM: Ken McCann, Chair – Plumbing Code Advisory Council 
   
DATE: February 22, 2018 
 
SUBJECT: Minutes-November 13, 2017 Plumbing Code Advisory Council 

Meeting  
 
 

Attendance and Meeting Location 
 
The meeting began at 10:03 a.m. on November 13, 2017 at the Illinois 
Department of Natural Resources, Illinois State Fairgrounds, One Natural 
Resources Way, Springfield, Illinois. 

The following were in attendance: 

IDPH Staff 

 Justin DeWitt, Chief, General Engineering Section 
 Brian Cox, Plumbing & Water Quality Program Manager 
 Frank Shimkus, Manager, Plumbing & Water Quality Program 
 Rhonda K. Hawkins-Jackson, Plumbing & Water Quality Program
 Leighanne Gustin, Plumbing & Water Quality Program 
 Stephanie Bennett, GPSI 
  
Plumbing Code Advisory Council Members 

 Ed Cramer 
 Gary Kroeschen  
 James Majerowicz  

Bev Potts 
  
Guests 
  

Daniel Gleiberman, SLOAN Valve Co. 
Mark Lawinger, SLOAN Valve Co. 
Gerald Tienstra, I.P.I.A. 

 Michael Tierney, Chicago Plumbers Local 130, UA  
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Welcome and Introductions 
 
Justin DeWitt introduced himself and welcomed everyone.  A roll call was 
performed.   
 
 
Discussion Items 

 
 Justin DeWitt opened the floor for public comment; Gerald Tienstra 

responded. 
 

 Gerald Tienstra- Thanked the Veterans of Illinois for their service. 
 

 Justin DeWitt discussed code revisions to the Illinois Plumbing License 
Law including lead and water testing in schools; IDPH is providing 
guidance to schools and labs on mitigating lead risks.  
 

 Stephanie Bennett discussed lead and water testing in schools and 
daycare centers. January 01, 2018 testing will be implemented and 
should be completed by the end of March 2018. 
  

 Justin DeWitt discussed lead service lines and working with the local 
municipalities. 
 

 Justin DeWitt discussed upcoming code revisions and that IDPH will 
provide a draft of code changes to the PCAC board members for review. 
 

 Brian Cox discussed dialysis clinics; IDPH’s role for inspections of 
dialysis clinics; partnering with CDC; requiring separation of waste water 
supply.   
 

  Board discusses the hybrid waterless urinal presented by SLOAN. 
 
 
Product Review 
 

 Daniel Gleiberman with SLOAN presented on hybrid waterless urinals 
that are compliant with the 2014 Illinois Plumbing Code. 
 

Meeting Adjourned   12:08 a.m.  
 

   


